c O
A F

CHILDREN
OF ARMENIA
FUND

Press Release
14 June 2021

COAF Provides First Set of Home to Displaced Families from Artsakh

YEREVAN — COAF has secured permanent housing for 13 families from Artsakh who were
displaced because of the attack on Artsakh last year. Two of these families, the
Margaryans and Chirkinyans, moved into their new homes located in the villages of
Debet and Dsegh (Lori region of Armenia) on June 11. The implementation of the initial
phase of the project meets the housing needs of over 100 people from Artsakh.

COAF’s “Moving Mountains” fundraiser held last December was partially devoted to
building houses for displaced families in the immediate aftermath of the conflict. The
organization aims at building and renovating a total of 10,000 square feet of housing area
at the cost of $430 per square foot, adding up to 13 homes with an average living space of
750 square feet. The homes are fully furnished with running water, heating, electricity,
internet and appliances such as refrigerators, washing machines, vacuum cleaners,
televisions, and kitchenware.

“COAF’s response to the crisis has been swift in terms of mobilizing resources and
providing displaced compatriots from Artsakh with shelter and humanitarian aid,” stated
Korioun Khatchadourian, Managing Director of COAF. The organization’s founder Garo
Armen has also stressed the urgency of providing housing in Armenia proper so that the
tragedy of a community of Armenians living in trailers (domiks) for decades like they
have since the 1988 earthquake is avoided.

In addition to providing housing, COAF is actively taking steps to ensure displaced
families from Artsakh are smoothly integrating into their newfound communities. Access
to COAF's education, healthcare, social and economic programs has been a major
component of the services being provided to youth and adults alike.

“A variety of criteria were assessed and brought into our final choice of families to receive
housing. But providing homes to those who had intentions to leave Armenia and Artsakh
played a decisive role in our decision-making process because it allowed us to keep them
in the country,” says Project Manager Ovsanna Yeghoyan.
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About COAF

The Children of Armenia Fund (COAF) is a non-profit, hon-governmental organization that employs
community-led approaches aimed at improving the quality of life in rural Armenia, with a particular focus
on children and youth. COAF’s target development areas are education, healthcare, social and economic
development. COAF launched its programs in 2004, starting in one village and expanding to 64 villages in
Armavir, Aragatsotn, Lori, Gegharkunik, Shirak, and Tavush regions, impacting more than 107,000
beneficiaries.

Since 2015, COAF has developed and started implementing the SMART Initiative. COAF SMART is designed
to advance a generation across the rural world through education that will benefit individuals, societies,
and the environment. As an exemplary model of development, COAF SMART will be replicated in other
regions and communities throughout Armenia. The first COAF SMART Center was inaugurated on May 27,
2018, near the village of Debet, Lori Region.
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